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Interested in serving your 

Village? Learn how on 

Page 5. 
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on  Page 7. 

WAWM School District Info 

Page 8. 

FRIDAY, AUGUST 19, 2022 

5:00-9:00 P.M.  

WEST MILWAUKEE INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL ATHLETIC FIELD 

5104 W. GREENFIELD AVE. WEST MILWAUKEE, WI  

Volunteers are Welcome! 

If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Estelle Welhouse at  

estelle.welhouse@westmilwaukeewi.gov. 

The annual West Milwaukee Spring Cleanup, held on Saturday, April 23, 2022 was a big success! We 

had incredible weather and a great turn out, with over 50 participants. Final numbers showed that 

the volunteers picked up over 1,840 lbs. of litter within the two-hour period. A big thank you to all the 

volunteers and community businesses that donated! 



 

 

Welcome to the summer issue of the Village Newsletter.   

As I write this, summer like weather has returned and with it, the 

promise of summer activities.  The Village will be hosting a Pop-Up 

Beer Garden at West Milwaukee Park on Thursday July 14th.  There 

will be live music, food trucks, and activities beginning at 5 PM.  This is 

the first time we are doing an event like this, and we would like to do 

more.  This is your park, I hope you can come out to enjoy it. 

Our Police Department will be hosting the annual National Night Out 

on Friday August 19th  on the field at West Milwaukee Intermediate 

School.  This is a fantastic opportunity to get together with your 

neighbors, learn about services and happenings in our community, 

enjoy food from local restaurants, and roasted sweet corn from your 

West Milwaukee Lions Club. 

Speaking of Lions, did you know that Lions Clubs International is the 

world’s largest service organization with local clubs in over 200 

countries around the world?  Did you know that local Lions, with the 

help of Lions International, have been offering aid and assistance to 

those suffering through the war in Ukraine?  Our West Milwaukee 

Lions Club was chartered in 1937 to serve needs of our residents as 

well as support the mission of Lions International.  We need you to 

grow and continue this mission.  Please contact me for more 

information on how to join and help.   https:/www.wmlionsclub.org   

on fb  West Milwaukee Lions Club. 

When you have a chance, please thank our Police, DPW and Municipal 

Staff for the outstanding effort they have shown to support all of us 

and keep our Village a great place to live.  In recent weeks, we have 

seen some disturbing actions by people travelling through the Village 

and our Police Department has done an outstanding job dealing with 

them through great investigative and enforcement activities.  Thank 

you! 

Public Service opportunities come up from time to time to participate 

as a citizen commissioner.  We currently need volunteers to serve on 

our Community Development Authority.  If you would like to be 

considered to serve in some capacity, please contact me. 

Please remember that you are always welcome to attend our Village 

Board meetings on the first and third Monday of the month at 7 PM.  

There is always an opportunity for public comments at the start of 

these meetings.  Hope to see you. 

Sincerely, 

John Stalewski 

Village President 

645-1530 ext. 126 

john.stalewski@westmilwaukeewi.gov 
President John Stalewski 

President’s Message 
V i l l a g e  N e w s  B r i e f  

Village Hall 

(414) 645-1530 

 

4755 W. Beloit Rd. 

8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. Monday-Friday 

www.westmilwaukeewi.gov 

www.visitwestmilwaukee.org 

 
Police Non-Emergency  

(414) 645-2151 

 

Student Enrollment and Address Changes? 

Has your address changed?  

Visit our Enrollment Center! 

West Allis - West Milwaukee School District 

Administration Building 

1205 S. 70th St., 5th Floor 

Monday — Friday, 7:30 am — 4:30pm 

Proof of Residency is required. Visit the district 

website for more information. 

Contact the Enrollment Center via email 

enrollment@wawmsd.org or telephone at 

(414) 604-3014 
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Village Assessor 

Associated Appraisal Consultants, Inc. 

1314 W. College Ave. 

P.O. Box 2111 

Appleton, WI 54912-21111 

Assessment Questions: 1 (800) 721-4157 

Fax: (920) 731-4158 

Email: info@apraz.com 

Property Info: www.apraz.com 

(You can access Real Estate property information, current 

owner addresses, and more. For residential parcels more 

detailed information is available: styles, stories, year built,  

assessments, legal descriptions and more.) 



 

 

Every year late spring to early summer starts the annual “Kitten 
Season”. The time of year when shelters become overwhelmed with 
cats of all ages and will continue to be so through the end of the year. 
What can you do to help us reduce the number of cats in shelters or 
living outside? 

• Adopt a shelter/rescue cat or kitten. They are all sterilized and 
will be microchipped to you if they become lost! Getting a free 
kitten will cost far more than the adoption fee you will pay. 

• Adult cats are usually free or have very low adoption fees. Sure, 
kittens are cute, but they grow up fast. Aside from being 
financially friendly, you will know what their adult personality is 
like.  

• If you will not sterilize your cat, do not let them roam outside! 
Intact cats are the ones that exhibit the behaviors everyone 
complains about. Cats should be indoor pets always, but letting 
your intact cat go outside contributes to unwanted litters. 

• Do not feed outdoor cats! We know it is hard to deny them, but 
feeding outdoor cats attracts not only other cats, but also wild 
animals that can be dangerous to other pets and destructive to 
property. 

Indoor cats live happy and full lives. Once let out it’s almost impossible 
to keep them in. Letting your cat breed, especially females, can lead to 
costly medical issues. Get them sterilized which helps prevent problem 
behaviors and smells!  

By Karen Sparapani, MADACC 
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Summer is finally here! Take advantage of the fair weather and 

find a way to collect and use rainwater on your property! 

There are many benefits to each of the Respect Our Waters Rain 

Recommendations that you can use at home! Learn more about 

any of them at www.respectourwaters.org/facts-at-home! 

http://www.respectourwaters.org/facts-at-home!
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“I just enjoyed my whole life.  I always looked forward to the next thing coming.  
And I enjoyed people.”  This is from Bernice Krueger who was born on July 18, 
1922 and so, is celebrating her 100th birthday this summer.  Her parents (father 
born in 1892 and mother in 1896) purchased their property on Daggett Avenue 
(now known as 53rd Street) when she was 2 years old.  Bernice attended 
Pershing School along with Walter, a couple classes ahead, who played piano 
accompaniment to the silent movies after school on Fridays.  Walter turned out 
to be West Milwaukee’s famed Liberace! 
 
Bernice graduated from West Milwaukee High School in 1940.  After high school 
she attended MATC for more office classes.  After a few months she was hired 
by M&I Bank in their Trust Department.       
      
Joe was a sailor at Great Lakes Naval Base in 1940.  While there, he joined 
others on a trip to Milwaukee for a dance.  It was the same day Bernice came 
home from a not-so-good fishing trip, so she also went to the dance for some 
fun.  They met, danced, talked a lot, and she invited him over for Sunday dinner.  
Her mom cooked.  In 1943 they were married, and Bernice moved with Joe 
around the country wherever he was based.  Once Joe began to serve on the 
USS New York, Bernice moved back to West Milwaukee.  
 
Bernice was an active little girl who walked and roller skated all over West Milwaukee and Milwaukee and enjoyed playing 
at Liberty Park (then known as Lapham Park) and ice skating at Pershing School.  She especially liked the swings, slides and 
teeter-totters.  But she also loved checking books out of the library after learning to read early.  Her first book was her 
favorite:  Black Beauty.  
 
Before her folks had a radio they had a Victrola: “You put the record on, turn the crank and put the needle down.”  It 
played 78 rpm records.  She loved the song “O Genevieve Sweet Genevieve” and that’s what she named her doll. 
 
Bernice talks of the old days when coal, ice and milk were all delivered to the home.  Many of our Milwaukee bungalows 
still have the milk chute near the back door.  She always knew it was 3:30 a.m. if she heard the clip-clop of Luick’s horse 
who knew every stop for the milk wagon.  
 
Why is she enjoying such longevity?  “I’ve had a great life.  I’ve never been bored.” 
 
This summer, on Sunday July 17 from 1 to 4 p.m., we’re having a birthday party for Bernice on 53rd Street.  A small 
portion of the street will be closed for several hours that afternoon.  Everyone in West Milwaukee is welcome to attend.   
 
Any questions? Call Jane at 414-208-1121 

A 20-something Bernice 

BERNICE KRUEGER By Jane Edgar 

Are you in need of a low-cost car or booster seat? The West Allis Health Department has car seats available for 

income eligible families. Already have a car or booster seat and not sure how to install it correctly? Certified 

child passenger safety technicians are on staff to provide education and installation support for families. Call 

(414) 302-8600 to schedule an appointment!  

 

¿Necesita un asiento de seguridad para niños o un asiento elevado a un bajo costo? El Departamento de Salud 

de West Allis tiene asientos de seguridad para niños disponibles para familias elegibles según sus ingresos. ¿Ya 

tiene un asiento de seguridad para niños o asiento elevado y no está seguro de cómo instalarlo correctamen-

te? Contamos con técnicos certificados en seguridad de pasajeros infantiles para brindarles a familias edu-

cación y apoyo con la instalación. ¡Llama al (414) 302-8620 para programar una cita! 

By Nick Maniaci, Public Health Specialist  
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The Village of West Milwaukee has open Commissioner seats on the 
West Milwaukee Community Development Authority (WMCDA), Plan 

Commission and Board of Review.  

The WMCDA and Plan Commission meet once a month, subject to 
active items to review and requires a limited time commitment. The 
Board of Review meets annually.  If you live in West Milwaukee and 

are interested, please fill out an application and submit it to the 
Clerk's Office at 4755 W. Beloit Rd. 2nd Floor West Milwaukee, WI 

53214.  Applications and more information are available on the Village 
website at www.westmilwaukeewi.gov. 

Please contact the Clerk’s Office at 414-645-1530 with any questions. 

West Milwaukee welcomes our new 

2021 Crane Carrier Refuse Truck. If 

you see the truck driving by your 

house, wave hello! 

The Village of West Milwaukee is hosting a public 

involvement meeting regarding the W. Greenfield 

Ave. reconstruction project. 

Wednesday, June 15, 2022 

Open House 4:00-6:00p.m 

West Milwaukee Community Centre, 1345 S. 47th St. 
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It is the policy of the Village of West Milwaukee to assure equal opportunity to live in adequate housing facilities 

regardless of race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, sex, handicap, sexual preference, marital status of 

persons maintaining a household, lawful source of income, place of birth. or age, and to prohibit discrimination 

in housing by any persons. 

In connection with any real estate transaction which affects any housing accommodation on the open market, 

or in connection with any public sale, purchase, rental or lease of any accommodation, it is illegal within West 

Milwaukee for a person, owner, financial institution, real estate broker or sales representative to: 

 1. Refuse to sell, purchase, rent or lease to a person because of race, color, religion, ancestry, national 

origin, handicap, marital status, sexual preference, sex, age, or place of birth. 

 2. To discriminate against a person in the terms, conditions or privileges on the sale, purchase, rental or 

lease of any housing accommodation. 

Any person who has a complaint, or who may be aggrieved by any unlawful practice which is prohibited by the 

Village ordinance (50-30) or State Statute  (106.50), may file a complaint after the alleged unlawful practice has 

occurred. In addition to the local Code of Ordinances, an individual can pursue complaints under both State 

and Federal Fair Housing Laws. If a person chooses to pursue a complaint through a Federal Administrative 

Agency, the complaint must be filed with the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) within one 

year of the last act of discrimination under the 1968 Federal Fair Housing Act (FFHA). To file a Federal Court 

Action under the FFHA one must file the complaint within two years of the act of discrimination. In addition. 

under the Civil Rights Act of 1866. which only applies to racial discrimination. a person has up to three years to 

file a judicial complaint.  Additional contact telephone numbers for complaints include the Metropolitan 

Milwaukee Fair Housing Council (414-278-1240), the United States Department of Housing and Urban 

Development (414-297-3214, Ext. 8300 or 8301), or the State of Wisconsin Equal Rights Division (414-227-4384). 

 

Join the VIA Team, including VIA’s new Executive Director, JoAnna, for our annual Ice Cream 

Social in Burnham Park, 1755 S. 32nd St. Milwaukee, WI 53215! Enjoy the summer weather at Burn-

ham Park with FREE ice cream, games, local resources, and celebrate our community! Visit 

viacdc.org for the latest details or call Lidia at (414) 207-8608. 
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Meet Trustee Jane Edgar 
Jane  was first elected to the Village Board in 2017 after serving several years on 
the Village Plan Commission.  Jane and her husband, Jim, moved to West Milwau-
kee in 1992 and purchased their first home in 2000.  Son, James, was well served 
at Pershing Elementary, West Milwaukee Intermediate School and Central High 
School and Jane was president of the PTA for several years. 
 
“I enjoy living in West Milwaukee because of the casual, friendly atmosphere and 
number of great neighbors and friends I see on a daily basis,” she says.  Hers is a 
particularly active neighborhood with Jane and friends initiating a large 53rd 
Street garage sale several years ago with over 20 families joining.  When 53rd 
Street was under construction, the neighbors took advantage of the lack of cars 
to throw a block party with grills, games and a good time right in the middle of 
the street. 

“West Milwaukee is a great community with ready access to all of Milwaukee County and the rest of Wisconsin with such 
closeness to the interstate and county highways.”  With West Milwaukee being just 1 square mile, Jane appreciates how 
many businesses, restaurants, stores and establishments are just around the corner.  Jane serves as chairperson of the 
Health, Housing, Social Services and Recreation Committee of the Village Board (which puts her on the Board of Health); 
and is also on the Public Works, Recycling and Utilities Committee; and the Licenses, Zoning, Parks and Buildings Com-
mittee.  She also serves on the new Tourism Commission.  Areas of concern for Jane include public safety, health, and 
education.  Jane strives to serve as the female voice, being the only woman currently serving on the Board.  She wishes 
more women would get involved in local politics.  There are current openings! 
 
Jane reads a lot, walks outdoors 4 miles every day and enjoys old movies and needlework. 

Meet Trustee John Ragonese 
I was first elected to the Village Board in 1993 during a recall election.  I was not 
on the board for a few years but, returned in 2011. I have served at different 
times on the CDA, Plan Commission and currently Chair the West Milwaukee 
Tourism Board. I am chair of the Finance Committee, serve on the Public Safety 
and Personnel Committees, and am also the President pro tem. 

 I can see the potential the Village has to be a truly unique and special place. 
Things can change quickly, and we are on the verge of some major changes. I 
want to be a part of that for the betterment of all the citizens here. To know that 
I can help make all that a reality is exciting! Some of the biggest issues the Village 
faces is maintaining the level of services we have, improving our public safety 
and doing so without raising taxes.  

As difficult as it has been, the Village has been able to maintain a lot of its small-
town atmosphere. What I love most about West Milwaukee is that the people are still friendly and it’s not difficult to get 
to know your neighbors. The services are great, and the location is the best in the county. I can be anywhere in about 15 
min.  The people who work for the Village are very helpful and we maintain a very open board where citizens are always 
welcomed to come and say what’s on their minds. The potential for the Village is truly outstanding. When I was first elect-
ed there were so many issues to contend with including a Board that was divided, financial issues that led us to the brink 
of bankruptcy and no developers wanting anything to do with us. Today, that has come full circle and the Village now has 
some of the most sought-after real estate in the State. It comes at a price however, and to be honest some mistakes were 
made in getting here. However, I feel the Village can move forward now from a position of strength it did not have in the 
past and avoid mistakes that were previously made. I think I can be a positive force in making that future by working 
alongside the other board members and staff.   



 

 

WAWM School District’s Music Education 
Program Receives National Recognition 
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We are proud to announce that our District’s music program has 

been honored with the Best Communities for Music Education des-

ignation from The National Association of Music Merchants (NAMM) 

Foundation for its outstanding commitment to music education. This 

is the eighth time that our District has received national recognition 

from the NAMM Foundation.  

“This honor recognizes that our District demonstrates a deep com-

mitment to music education. “It’s something we have 

proudly earned for eight years. Our music educators work very hard to support, encourage and show-

case the learning of all students. In addition to everything they do in the classroom and their tradition-

al school concerts, our teachers showcased band, orchestra, and choral performing ensembles in 

three all district festival concerts this year, and our strings teachers are planning something special for 

the 50th Anniversary of our Prelude Strings program. We are grateful for this recognition as well as for 

the support of the NAMM foundation and all the music vendors they represent who have provided 

many resources to schools and teachers throughout the country during this very challenging time,” 

explains Orchestra Director and Music Coordinator, Mrs. Mary Pat Michels. 

“Music education is an important component of our curriculum 4K through 12th grade. As part of our 

Equity Beliefs, we work with our teachers to provide opportunities for all students utilizing the Deeper 

Learning Competencies. We focus on communication, collaboration, public performance, immedi-

ate feedback, and a sense of belonging in Music and Fine Arts, by supporting our children in devel-

oping their talents and pursuing things of interest to them. I am proud of our work and the dedication 

of our teachers in serving the children in our community,” says Superintendent, Dr. Marty Lexmond. 

Spend the Summer with WAWM RCS! 

With many different types of activities, you can learn, create, play, imagine, dance and exer-

cise your way through the summer with the WAWM RCS Department! Please visit our website 

at wawmrec.com to see the complete list of class offerings. As you’re browsing the Activity  

Guide, keep a look out for the “new” and “virtual” icons next to class titles that indicate all 

the classes that we are excited to ofer for the first time and for virtual options if you would 

prefer to participate from the comfort of your own home. We look forward to spending the 

summer with you! 

       



 

 

The West Milwaukee Police Department is pleased to announce 
the recent graduation of Sergeant Adam Gallenberger from the 

School of Police Staff and Command (SPSC) at Northwestern 
University. Sergeant Adam Gallenberger has successfully 

completed the ten (10) week Staff and Command program held 
in Pewaukee, Wisconsin from January 24 – April 8, 2022. This 

program, which was implemented by the Center for Public 
Safety in 1983, has graduated over 30,000 students both 

nationally and internationally. Sergeant Adam Gallenberger was 
a student in SPSC Class #518 which accommodated a total of 34 

students for the ten-week period.  

The School of Police Staff and Command provides upper-level 
college instruction in a total of twenty-seven core blocks of 

instruction and additional optional blocks during each session. 
The major topics of study include Leadership, Human 

Resources, Employee Relations, Organizational Behavior, 
Applied Statistics, Planning and Policy Development, Budgeting 

and Resource Allocation.  

Each student is academically challenged through written 
examinations, projects, presentations, and quizzes in addition 

to a staff study paper that are all required parts of the 
curriculum. Upon successful completion, students may be 
awarded a total of 6 units of undergraduate credit from 

Northwestern University in Evanston, Illinois. 
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By West Milwaukee Police Chief, Dennis Nasci  
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OPEN MONDAY-FRIDAY 8:00 AM – 4:30 PM 

CLOSED: 
Monday, May 30, 2022 (Memorial Day) 

Monday, July 4, 2022 (Independence Day) 

Monday, September 5, 2022 (Labor Day) 

Thursday, November 24, 2022 (Thanksgiving) 

Taxes, assessment and owner information is available online at www.westmilwaukeewi.gov 

Friday, November 25, 2022 

Friday, December 23, 2022 

Monday, December 26, 2022 (Christmas) 

Friday, December 30, 2022 

Real Estate Tax Payments 

Your final tax payment installment is due on July 31, 2022. Please make sure that your tax payment is either in our office by this date, 
or postmarked by the post office by this date.   

Personal Property Tax Payments 

Your personal property taxes were due on January 31.  If they were not paid in full, there is a 1.5% penalty and interest that accumulates 
per month, until paid in full.   

Tax Payments by Credit and Debit Cards  

To pay tax payments online, go to www.allpaid.com use PLC#8020. Please list the parcel number and address. For any questions please 
call 1-888-604-7888. 

Office Telephone: 414-278-4033   Office Fax: 414-223-1383 

After the July 31st due date, the tax bills will be turned over to Milwaukee County and you will have to make payments to the 

Milwaukee County Treasurer’s Office.   

http://www.westmilwaukee.org


 

 

2022 ELECTION DATES 

Tuesday, August 9, 2022 

Tuesday, November 8, 2022 

Poll hours are 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. on Election Day. 

The polling location - West Milwaukee Community Centre’ 

1345 South 47th Street 

My Vote Wisconsin Website      

At myvote.wi.gov you can register to vote (new voter, 
name change and address changes), check your voter reg-
istration status, find your polling place, see your sample 

ballot, request an absentee ballot (military and permanent 
overseas voters only), and check provisional ballot status. 

Application for Absentee Ballot: 

Following submittal to the Clerk's office of a completed 
Application for an Absentee Ballot, registered voters can 
receive a ballot in the mail or can vote in person at the 

Village Clerk's office.  (Absentee voting in the Village 
Clerk's office is restricted to the 2 weeks before an Elec-

tion and ends at the close of business the Friday before an 
Election.)  

Any Election Questions:  645-1530 ext. 0 

FECHAS DE LAS ELECCIONES DE 2022 

Martes, 9 de Agosto de 2022 

Martes, 8 de Noviembre de 2022 

El horario de votación es de 7:00 a. m. a 8:00 p. m. el día de 
las elecciones. 

El lugar de votación - West Milwaukee Community Center' 
1345 South 47th Street 

Sitio web de My Vote Wisconsin  

En myvote.wi.gov puede registrarse para votar (votante 
nuevo, cambio de nombre y cambios de dirección), verificar 

el estado de su registro de votante, encontrar su lugar de 
votación, ver su boleta de muestra, solicitar una boleta de 
voto en ausencia (militar y permanente) votantes en el ex-
tranjero únicamente) y verifique el estado de la boleta pro-

visional. 

Solicitud de Boleta de Voto Ausente 

 Luego de enviar a la oficina del Secretario una Solicitud de 
Boleta de Voto Ausente completa, los votantes registrados 

pueden recibir una boleta por correo o pueden votar en 
persona en la oficina del Secretario Municipal. (La votación 
en ausencia en la oficina del Secretario de la Aldea está re-
stringida a las 2 semanas anteriores a una Elección y finali-

za al cierre del día laboral el viernes anterior a una Elec-
ción). 
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The Village of West Milwaukee is in need of bilingual (fluent in English/Spanish speaking) poll workers. 

Election Inspectors (Poll Workers) 

Election Inspectors are essential to conduct open, accurate and fair elections. Their priority is to ensure eve-
ry eligible voter can exercise their right to vote by following Election Day procedures and providing excellent cus-

tomer service to voters.  

El pueblo de West Milwaukee necesita trabajadores electorales bilingües (habla inglés/español con fluidez). 

Inspectores electorales (trabajadores electorales) 

Los inspectores electorales son esenciales para llevar a cabo elecciones abiertas, precisas y justas. Su prioridad es 
garantizar que todos los votantes elegibles puedan ejercer su derecho al voto siguiendo los procedimientos del 

día de las elecciones y brindando un excelente servicio al cliente a los votantes. 

http://myvote.wi.gov
http://myvote.wi.gov
http://www.franklinwi.gov/DefaultFilePile/User/LHuening/Clerk/Elections/Voter_Absentee_Ballot_Application.pdf
http://www.franklinwi.gov/DefaultFilePile/User/LHuening/Clerk/Elections/Voter_Absentee_Ballot_Application.pdf
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